
REPORT TO NZAP COUNCIL, JUNE 2024 
 

From the Te Tiriti and Bicultural Advisory Committee Representative 

 
 
Tēnā koutou katoa 
 
A remit was carried at the 2023 AGM for the Convenor of TTBAC to be on Council. 
Susan Horne, who had last been Co-Convenor of Te Tiriti Bicultural Advisory Committee 
alongside Donny Mahuika, was then approached by Gabriela Mercado, and agreed to be co-
opted on Council in September 2023 to assist with the specific task of the re-formation and 
establishment of a Te Tiriti Bicultural Advisory Committee following an unexpectedly 
lengthy recess.  
 
While there has been little progress to date, time has been set aside at Councils’ kanohi ki te 
kanohi June hui in Pōneke to consider the outcomes of the review of TTBAC, to establish a 
new rōpū (likely smaller in number), and develop a way forward upholding the principles of 
Te Tiriti, with a clear kaupapa, and which meaningfully engages NZAP membership. 
 
Susan Horne 
TTBAC 

 


